


Dear parishioners,
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But the question is, what will we do with it? You give
Chopin a piano and he writes a waltz. You give Mick Jagger a guitar
and half the female population goes mad. So? If you give somebody an

i-pad, what happens next? & / $
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Tractors in action for the playgroup
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The Friends of Llansilin Church (FOLC) got their fund-raising off to a
spectacular start with the Art Exhibition (pictured below) from Friday
18th until Sunday 20th ;
September.

A lot of work had gone into
organising such a
prestigious event which
transformed the church into
an impressive art gallery,
displaying the work of 22
artists and demonstrating a y
huge range of techniques and varlety of effects It was a heart-
warming demonstration of the depth and variety of talent in our
community; along with the junior section in the parish room, (with
paintings inspired by Llansilin church by pupils from Ysgol Bro
Cynllaith and Llanfyllin schools) promised a continuing source of
local talent for the future.

The Shropshire Star ran a prominent article about the event, which
encouraged some visitors to come from quite far afield on the Sunday
afternoon; needless to say they were very impressed not only with the
artwork, but also the architectural beauty of the church.



A combination of commission on sales of 17 pictures, donations and
more members joining, raised over £700 - a sizeable part of the money
we will need for our first project; improving the surface , and
providing lighting to the path in the northwest corner of the
churchyard.

Huge thanks ae due to Mary Cunnah and Tony Meadows who not
only organised the event but exhibited their own work and Mary even
hosted the show. It was appropriate that the first picture to be sold
was one of her beautiful landscapes of Llansilin.

Other events are being planned for the spring and summer of next
year, although still at too early a stage to give details. Hopefully they
will prove as exciting as the exhibition, although it will be a hard act
to follow.

. = If you would like to
Friends of Llansilin Church join the Friends of
=SRAYa- Llansilin Church,
or find out more
about their
activities contact
the chairman,
Graham Kyle at grahamkyle33@gmail.com or call 01691 791386

D % $

Derwen College is a great place for Christmas shopping and On 7 De-
cember there will be late night shopping till 7pm. The Farm Shop will
be promoting hampers and the Garden Centre Shop has original
Christmas gifts includinga selection of items from the “hand-made”
range. The Orangery Restaurant will also be open. On 12 December
there will be a Community Open Day. Tickets are £5 and will include
a guided tour followed by tea and cake in the Orangery.




SCHOOL NEWS
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What a wonderful Autumn, the trees were amazing in their yellow, orange, red and
brown and the weather was just as unbelievable.

This year there has been a great deal of talk about the Welsh emigrating to Patagonia
150 years ago. One gentleman came over this year and visited Llansilin Church,
searching for his ancestors who were baptised in the church.

The first Sunday in September four carloads went up Cwm Nant yr Eira. Beryl
Vaughan was our guide and she also gave a short sermon in Bulah Chapel. Then off
we went to Llanbrynmair to visit Yr Hen Gapel, and we ended the day with an
afternoon tea in one of the cafes. A special thanks to Rhianon Lewis for organizing a
most interesting day.

The Reverend Robert Wyn Jones was the guest speaker at our Harvest Thanksgiving
Festival and we also had a special service led by the youths of the chapels. Two
beneficent services.

To open the Literary Society’s winter session, a group of children from Pennant and
Llanrhaeadr Schools came and performed “Nansi”. This was a show based on Nansi
Richard’s life. The children were instructed by Bryn and Rhian Davies.For the second
meeting Marian, lola Evans’ daughter, gave a talk and slide show on her work in
Sierra Leone working with ebola patients. A very brave lady indeed.

We extend our deepest sympathy to the Pantglas Isaf family on loosing Gwenan
Emanuel, a sister and aunt who was very dear to them all.

Amidst the noise, merriment and spending let us not forget the true meaning of
Christmas. A peaceful and happy Christmas to everybody.

Carys Evans
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Full postal and parcel service; banking facility for most major banks.
Pay your bills, top up your mobile or electricity meter key
Order overseas currency and a lot more
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Just because the council has brought in an ill-conceived
plan for recycling doesn’t mean the village skips are
disappearing. Remember Llansilin gets an income from
all the waste we recycle so rather than leave paper,
plastic and tins out for the council it is far better to take
them to the car park recycling bank so that we all benefit.

If Powys had considered encouraging us to do that and stuck to its proper job in
collecting rubbish we might not have to wait three weeks before festering waste is
collected. But they never thought of that. Or maybe they did, and just want to make
sure that they get the income from recycling rather than letting the village benefit,
and never mind about the rubbish.

M ary Morris has been asked by local historians if she can find two copies of
the now famous Llansilin Millennium

Book. So if anyone has a spare copy, could
they contact Mary on 01691 6625609.

langedwyn PCC has reported that at

a meeting in November it learnt
that Miss Morfydd Williams, its dedicated
and accomplished organist at St Cedwyn’s
and at Rhiwlas, would be retiring after
Christmas. It was therefore decided that a
presentation fund should be set up as an
expression of appreciation. Donations should 23
be made to the Llangedwyn churchwardens N P RESENT{OFEISANTAY

or the treasurer. *3 FreelFood|forithelKids]
S large Rafile




's Dot stars In
blockbuster... well almost
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Ready for Christmas?

& $ 9% % $ $
00 $ & $9 ! "
$ :
%
! 1 % <3!"




N vember

28
29

Whittington Choir and switching on
the Crown of Light, St Silin’s

December

Christmas Fair, Memorial Hall
Joint Advent Service with

4 Plygain, St Silin’s 7.30 pm
6 Tree of Light, St Cedwyn’s 4.00 pm
7 W.I. Carol Service, St Silin’s, 6.30 pm

10
17
17
18
20
24
24
25

Llangedwyn School Carol Service, St Cedwyn’s, 6.00 pm
Mothers’ Union Carol Service, St Silin’s 2.30 pm
Llangadwaladr Carol Service, St Cadwaladr’s, 6.30 pm
Llansilin Carol Service, St Silin’s, 7.00 pm

Llangedwyn Carol Service, St Cedwyn’s, 4.00 pm

Santa Hunt, Wynnstay Inn, 5.00 pm

Midnight Communion, St Silin’s, 11.45 pm

Christmas Communion, St Cedwyn’s, 9.00 am

January and February have been cancelled through lack of interest.

Death of the man who gave Llansilin’s emblem to the nation
Roy Fry, whose design for a memorial in Llansilin was adopted
nationally by the Royal British Legion, has died at his home in
Oswestry.

In 2013 Roy ordered a wreath to commemorate the RAF bomber that
crashed at Bwich y Rhiw in 1943 killing the crew and several
occupants of the farmhouse. But when the wreath arrived Roy was
dissatisfied with the central emblem and instead made one of his own
design. This logo was adopted by the Legion nationally and is widely
used to meet particular local circumstances.
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2 3 Contact if needed — Esther Milner 791 647.



CHAPEL

Gofalaeth Bro Llansilin A’r Cylch
Ysg Wyn Davies 791 395
Trys Carys Evans 791 240

ST SILIN’S
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Churchwardens St Silin’s

People’s Warden: Dan Jones 791 296
Vicar’s warden: Mike Coppock
791590

Communion assistant
Margaret Lloyd 791 472

Parochial Church Council
Secretary

Valerie Burton 791 274 email:
vmb@envex.demon.co.uk

PCC treasurer and Gift Aid
secretary
Graham Moss 791 528

Bellringing, St Silin’s (ringing
practice Wednesdays at 7.30 pm)
Steeple Keeper: Chris Burton

791 274

Tower Captain: Christine Williams
791 563

Parish Room Bookings
Mike Coppock 791590 email
mcmajcl@yahoo.co.uk

Rhiwlas Mission Church
Contact Marjorie Evans 600 228

Llangadwaladr Church
Churchwardens:
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The newsletter is produced by Jeffrey Olstead (contact details below) and

the Chapel news by Carys and Emyr Evans (Tel: 791 240)

Distributor: Christine Williams, tel: 791 563. To get your newsletter by
post for a year send four stamps to Christine at 4 Maesyllan, Llansilin,

SY10 7QE

Items for the Spring 2016 issue please by the 1 February to:
Jeffrey Olstead, Hafotty, Llansilin SY10 7JN
Email: j.olstead@btinternet.com Tel: 791 250
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in the Hall Monday and Friday 9.00-11am £2.50 per
session, call in for a free taster session or contact Linda Jones on 791639
practice on Wednesdays at 7.30 pm (6 bells, 5-3-0):
8.00 pm in the Memorial Hall on Mondays. Ray Denye @ 791434

Wednesdays and Fridays Oswestry Bus Station (stand 3) 10 am;

Llansilin (Maes y Llan) 10.20 am; Oswestry Bus Station 10.42 am. Oswestry 1 pm;
Llansilin 1.22; Oswestry 1.43 pm. Owens Coaches S 01691 415000
April to October every Thursday at 6 pm

meets every second Tuesday on alternate months 7.30 pm in

the Memorial Hall. Contact Laura Quance S 791 692

u sday 9.00 am to 2.30 pm Thursday 9.00 am to 12.30 pm

" Monday mornings 10 am - 12 noon. Alison Beeston a 791 262
# $ (Welsh Cultural and Literary Society)
Mondays 7 - 9 pm September to April in the Memorial Hall. Contact Sarah James
@ 791 346
" % & www.fen.org.uk @ 0845 367 9990
' for ages 6 and above in the Memorial Hall on Wednesdays from
5.45 pm. Contact Sue Rose-Martin @ 528 624

$ ( ) ) ) Comments and questions
regarding any aspect of medical care and practice to Huw Edwards a 791 264

$ *+ weekly practice in Memorial Hall. Henry Evans @ 791 410
$ contact Mary Morris @ 662 569

* , - contact Arthur James 8 791 346

% every second Monday in the month at the Maes-y-Llan car park

from 12.00 to 1.00 pm. @ 01938 553001



meets in the Parish Room every third Thursday at 2.15 pm.

Contact Glenice Jones @ 791 296

meets alternate Tuesdays at 2.30 pm in the Institute. Contact Sarah

James @ 791 346

(Players At Llansilin Drama Group). Contact Alison Beeston s 791 262
: meets each month at 7 pm in the Parish Room
in the Hall: Wednesday and Friday 9.00am to 11.00am £5 per session. Ti
a Fi £2.50 and under 1s are £1. Call in for a free taster session or contact Anwen

Evans @ 780717
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What's On



